Upper Deverills Parish Council
9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Miss Louise Stratton Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

All Parish Council Meetings are open to the Public and Press
Wednesday 12th September 2012
To All Members of the Upper Deverills Parish Council

Dear Councillor, 

You are summoned to a meeting of the Upper Deverills Parish Council, at Kingston Deverill Village Hall on Wednesday 12th September 2012 at 6.30pm. The meeting will consider the items set out below.

Before the meeting there will be a public session to enable the people of the Upper Deverills to ask questions of, and make comments, regarding the Parish Council. Questions not answered at this meeting will be answered in writing to the person asking the question, or may appear as an agenda item for the next meeting. Members of the public are asked to restrict their comments, and/or questions to three minutes.

Sarah Jeffries MILCM
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Parish Clerk






Dated: 6th September 2012
 ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
6.30pm Public Question Time

This section (at the Chairman’s discretion may last up to 15 minutes) is not part of the formal meeting of the Council and minutes will not be produced.

Report from Unitary Councillor

Report from Rural Police Department

Agenda

1. Acceptance of apologies for absence 
Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

2. Chairman’s announcements


3. To receive declarations of interests Local Authorities 

To receive any disclosure(s) of interest by a Councillor or as an Officer in matters to be considered at this meeting, in accordance with the Local Authorities Code of Conduct order 2007 SI no.1159. (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).
 A member must, within 28 days of becoming aware of any changes to the Interests specified in the register of members Interests, provide written notification to the Monitoring Officer.
A member must within 28 days of receiving any gift or hospitality over the value of £25.00, whilst in their official capacity under the code, provides written notification to the monitoring officer of the existence and nature of that gift or hospitality.

4. Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c

5. To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 11th July 2012 (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1) The Planning meeting minutes from the 2nd August 2012.
6. Code of Conduct

The Clerk hopes that Councillors have been able to action their register of interests online. Council is asked to report to the Clerk any issues had with the new system.
7. Traffic Action Group

Councillor Ranald Blue will update Council on any relevant items brought to his attention..
8. Parish Steward 

Council is asked to discuss and compile a list of works required, ready for the next Parish Stewards visit.
9. Grant Applications

Council is asked to discuss and resolve the grant application below:

Kingston Deverill Village Hall




10. Parish Plan

Council is asked to note the first meeting is being arranged and the Clerk has drafted the application ready for the group’s approval to the Warminster Area Board on behalf of the group for help with funding for the production and printing costs.

11. Planning
Council is asked to note the decisions of the applications below: At the time of compiling this Agenda no planning applications had been received.
W/12/01365/TCA

Site Address:
Drove End Brixton Deverill Brixton Deverill Warminster Wiltshire BA12 7EJ 

Proposal:
Remove Ash tree (A1)

Decision:
No Tree Preservation Order tobe made

W/12/01106/FUL

Site Address:
39 Kingston Deverill Wiltshire BA12 7HE 

Proposal:
Change of use from agricultural land to residential garden

Decision:
Permission

Council is asked to note that the Clerk will update Council with any Enforcement issues if required.
12. Mazars

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has received the Audit back and has displayed the Notice of Conclusion of the Audit and the right to inspect the Annual Return. Council is asked to note the cost for parishioners requesting a copy will be 0.60 pence as per the Councils Freedom of Information Policy. 

13. External Auditor

Council is asked to note that the Clerk can now confirm that she has received a letter from the Audit Commission confirming that Grant Thornton has been appointed as the External Auditor to Audit the return for Council for the next five years from 2012/2013.

14. ½ Yearly Budget Comparisons

Council is asked to discuss the draft budget the Clerk has compiled. A copy will be handed out at the meeting.

15. Approval and signing of the Parish Accounts 
16. Payments
To review and approve the items of expenditure listed below: LGA 1972 s150(5)
Invoice Wages 








£431.55
Travelling









£  10.80
Maiden Bradley Computer Contribution 





£  15.00
Mazars External Audit Fee







£144.00

Receipts
Interest









£   0.98   

Interest









£   0.79
17. Clerk’s Report 

Neighbourhood Tasking Group

The Clerk would like to inform Council that she attended the above meeting on behalf of the Parish Council. They discussed the last three months priorities and the success the rural Police Team had achieved with the speeding and schools parking issues they had covered. Door to door selling and the issues parishioners had had provoked a plea from the Rural Policing unit for parishioners to phone 101 and inform them of the presence of a seller in the area so that they could run checks to make sure they were legitimate. The Group decided to give the team the task of improving general road safety along with continuing the work alongside the Community Speed Watch groups. The next meeting will be on the 27th November 2012.

Regional Conference

The Regional Conference of the Society of Local Council Clerks is on the 28th November 2012. Upper Deverills Parish Council has applied for a Bursary towards the Clerks attendance at the Regional Conference for half of the cost. The Parish Council is asked if it would be willing to share the cost of the Clerks attendance. The total expected cost would be £8.13 + travelling per Parish Council. Instead of £65.00 + Travelling as a single Parish Council.

(It is part of the Clerks job description: item 9 To attend the Conference of the National Association of Local Councils, Society of Local Council Clerk’s, and other relevant bodies, as a representative of the Council as required.)

Wiltshire Association Funding for your Community Course

Council is asked to discuss the Clerks attendance. The Clerk will ask all four Parish Councils to share the cost. Course & Travelling the Clerk would expect to be in total about £14.00 each per Parish, the course would be very informative and provide possible funding streams the Clerk could access in the future. 

18. Meetings for Councillors to consider attending
Flooding Event

On the 17th October 2012, Wiltshire Council is holding an event designed for those Community Emergency Volunteers, Flood wardens and parish representatives with an interest in flooding. This will be of particular interest to people from the south of the county where the effects of flooding have the potential to be longer lasting and where the highest numbers of homes are at risk. However, all are welcome as there will be many issues covered that will benefit all attendees.

The event is being held at Warminster Civic Centre, Sambourne Road Warminster BA12 8LB between 10-3pm. A buffet lunch will be served.
Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk if they wish to attend and she will book a place for them.
19. Correspondence received
Participatory Budgeting
The Warminster Area Board is running participatory budgeting sessions for young people’s projects. The youth of the parish can put together with a sponsor, a bid for funding and present in person or as a group, an idea to the Area Board that they have that requires funding. It can be for equipment, trips or outdoor recreational activities, art, sports, theatre, dance, cookery or craft activities, training or learning new skills to action. The most popular projects will go through where the participatory budgeting items will be put to the meetings and the local people attending will decide from the presentations which will gain funding by voting for the projects they would like to see happen. There has been £4,045 put aside funding this project. It is hoped to more involve the youth. 

Cheque Signatories Legislative Reform Order Executive Summary

Council is asked note that the Clerk has replied to the below consultation on behalf of Council and needs retrospectively resolving.
The National Association of Local Councils has welcomed a move by the Coalition Government to modernise rules on how local (parish and town) councils can make payments;

At present all 9,000 English local councils must adhere to the 1894 Local Government Act which requires the signature of two members of the council on every payment or cheque;

Proper safeguards will be necessary and normal banking arrangements now allow for remote approval of payments, though it is possible that some Banks in the future will stop issuing cheques altogether; and

Local councils will shortly be in a position to work towards the abolition of cheques for all payments.

The Consultation Document on the Legislative Reform Order to repeal section 150(5) of Local Government Act 1972 was published on Tuesday 17th July 2012 following a Written Statement tabled in the House of Commons.

The full Paper is available at http://www.communities.gov.uk/publications/localgovernment/parishcouncilspayments there are four specific consultation questions on which responses are sought.  The National Association would appreciate support from the membership on this issue by direct response to Communities and Local Government.

Responses to the consultation must be sent to parishpaymentslro@communities.gsi.gov.uk by 11th September 2012
Minerals Site Allocations Submission Local Plan 

Council is asked to inform the Clerk if it wishes to comment. 

The above will be available for Councillors to view and comment between the following dates:

Start date: 02/08/12 09:00

End date: 31/12/12 22:00

Please select the following link to view this event:

http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal/spatial_planning/aggregate_sites_allocation/minerals_agg_site_sub_core_doc/minerals_site_allocations_submission_local_plan

Wiltshire Council Local Development Framework 

Notice of submission of a Development Plan Document (Regulation 22)

Wiltshire Core Strategy Development Plan Document

Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 (as amended)

Town and country Planning Local Development) (England) Regulations 2004 (as amended)

The Town and Country Planning (Local Development) (England)(Amendment) Regulations 2008

The Town and Country Planning (Local Planning, England) Regulations 2012  

Council is asked to inform the Clerk if it wishes to make any comments:

Wiltshire Council has submitted the Wiltshire Core Strategy Pre-Submission Development Plan Document including proposed changes, part of the Local Development Framework to the Secretary of State for independent examination.  The underlying principles of the strategy seek to manage future development to ensure that communities have an appropriate balance, of jobs, services, facilities and homes.  The Core Strategy Pre-Submission Document makes strategic site-specific allocations.  The Core Strategy Submission Document covers the whole area of Wiltshire except for that part where the New Forest National Park is the local planning authority.

The Core Strategy Pre-Submission Document and supporting documentation submitted to the Secretary of State are available to view online at www.wiltshire.gov.uk.  The accompanying documents include:

•
Sustainability Appraisal 

•
Habitat Regulations Assessment

•
Equality Impact Assessment

•
Submission Policies Map

•
A regulation 22 c statement of consultation

Hardcopies of the submission documents above are available to view at the Wilshire Council locations specified below during normal opening hours (Mon to Fri 8.30am to 5.00pm):

Chippenham:  Monkton Park, Chippenham, Wiltshire, SN15 1ER 

Devizes:  Browfort, Bath Road, Devizes, Wiltshire, SN10 2AT 

Salisbury - 27-29 Milford Street, Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP1 2AP 

Trowbridge:  County Hall, Bythesea Road, Trowbridge, Wiltshire, BA14 8JN

Trowbridge: 165 Bradley Road , Trowbridge, Wiltshire, BA14 0RD

Please note, due to office closures, documents will only be available at Browfort until 30th September 2012 and at Bradley Road until the 30th November 2012.

Copies of all submission documents including copies of representations made under regulation 20 and other supporting documents which in the opinion of the Council are relevant to the preparation of the Wiltshire Core Strategy DPD are available to view on the councils dedicated online consultation portal: http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal/spatial_planning/wcs/pre-subconsult2012?tab=list 

The Wiltshire Core Strategy DPD will now be subjected to an independent examination to be conducted by the Planning Inspectorate. This is a continuous process running from the date of submission through to the receipt of the appointed Planning Inspector’s Report.  Part of this process will involve hearing sessions where those invited to attend will have the opportunity to respond to matters raised by the appointed Planning Inspector.  These hearing sessions are likely to take place in September or October 2012.  Once confirmed, all details relating to the examination process will be advertised, made available online and sent to all respondents. 

 Wiltshire and Swindon Police and Crime Commissioner Candidate ANGUS MACPHERSON 

Council is asked to discuss the email from Mr Angus Macpherson below: and inform the Clerk if it wishes to reply.

On 15 November elections will be held for a Police and Crime Commissioner for Wiltshire. One of the prime objectives of this new job is to achieve greater public accountably for the Police and other services dealing with crime and anti- social behaviour. I believe that a close working relationship with town and parish Councils is key to achieving this objective. That relationship starts with the Police and Crime plan, but continues through a regular two way dialogue. It would help inform me, and the process, if this were to start now. 

If you would like me to attend a meeting of your Council between now and the election please contact me. This would enable me to hear first-hand about crime and issues that concern you and secondly how a working relationship can be established between the Office of the Crime Commissioner and your Council in the future.

Judith Cameron Senior Planning Officer Economy and Enterprise Wiltshire Council Council is asked to note the correspondence below:

The Council is currently finalising guidance on the preparation of Village Design Statements (VDS) to assist communities that are interested in preparing a VDS.  The Council is also in receipt of a number of completed Village Design Statements, and it is the intention to present these, along with the VDS guidance, to the relevant committee in the very near future.   A resolution will be sought that the Village Design Statements be endorsed by the Council as a material consideration to be used in the determination of planning applications in the areas they cover. Once adopted the Council will make the Village Design Statements available on its website

The Localism Bill has provided a renewed impetus to community-led planning and documents such as Village Design Statements play an important part in helping to deliver the Government’s Localism agenda. Evidence gathered during the preparation of such documents could also provide useful evidence to support the production of future Neighbourhood Plans. 

We will, of course, keep you updated with the progress of this and when the VDS guidance and outstanding VDSs are likely to go to committee.  In the meantime, if you have any completed Village Design Statements please do send them on.

20. Parish Clerks Delegated Powers the Clerk will give Council details of any matters dealt with under her delegated powers since the last meeting of Council. LGA 1972 s101

21. Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting. 
Councillors are asked to highlight items.
Media Policy
22. Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards
Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk.
23. Date of the next meeting The Council is asked to note that Wednesday 14th November 2012 is the date of the next Full Council meeting. Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights. Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540 611906) or 01985 213436 email (upperdeverillspc@o2.co.uk) at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.
3

